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PARISH COUNCIL 
 

Lympstone Pre-school A planning 
application has now been submitted to 
EDDC.  All the details will be posted 
on the EDDC planning search page 
once the application has been 
validated. The Parish Council will 
hold an extra meeting to consider this 
application and works to the Youth 
Club at 7.30pm on Monday 17th July 
2017 in the Committee Room (the 
other rooms are in use so it may be a 
bit of a squeeze, but please come 
along).  Details will be posted on the 
website and the notice boards as usual 
as soon as they are available. 
Hedges in the parish are overgrown 
and are becoming a nuisance in some 
places.  Roger Stewart told the Parish 
Council that DCC are no longer 
accepting their responsibility to cut 
hedges along the highway nor to clear 
vegetation from around road signs.  
They are leaving this to landowners 
but they do not appear to have told 

landowners.  If you have a hedge that 
fronts on to a footpath or road, please 
make sure that it is trimmed so that it 
does not cause an obstruction or 
nuisance. (Garden/road hedges should 
now be cut - nests are empty by this 
time. Ed) 
Seats and benches are being painted 
again this year by our volunteer, Chris 
Masterson, after a year’s break.  He 
has also repainted the cemetery gates.  
The Parish Council only pays for 
materials.  Please look out for the 
‘Wet Paint’ signs and if you see him 
working please give him a friendly 
word of thanks.  The Parish Council is 
very grateful for the effort he puts in. 
 
 Cont 
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Cont 
 
Channel 4 visited Lympstone to start 
filming for their Village of the Year 
competition.  They have been twice so 
far and will be back to film the Furry 
Dance. 14 Groups took part in the 
first filming.  Not everyone in the 
village supports an entry into this 
competition but the visit by Channel 4 
was seen as a way of celebrating the 
excellent work that all volunteers do 
in the Village to keep the village a 
vibrant community and a great place 
to live.  Whoever you are and 
whatever you do, there is always 
some contribution that you can make 
to life in the Village.  
Riparian owners along the Wotton 
brook have received a letter from the 
Parish Council regarding their 
responsibility to maintain the banks 
and bed of the Brook.  Dave Tyrrell 
spoke at length about this at the 
Parish Council meeting.  Cllr Phil 
Corcos has been working closely with 
DCC Flood Resilience team and the 
Environment Agency to help improve 
the levels of protection for those at 
risk.  This letter is part of that work.  
Phil will be happy to help you and 
advise on your responsibilities; he can 
seek advice from the Environment 
Agency or DCC if needed. 
A new Editor and support Team is 
still needed for the Lympstone 
Herald.  Parish Council Chairman, 
Jenny Clark has been approached by 
four people who are willing to be 

involved.  It is important that the 
work is shared so that all eventualities 
can be covered.  If you feel that you 
would like to lend a hand please let 
Jenny know (merryfield@etcpm.com)  
This could be helping to write articles, 
seeking advertising (which pays for 
printing costs) laying out the 
magazine on a PC ready for printing 
or helping to deliver.  All this is 
needed so the Lympstone Herald 
continues to be the main ‘messenger’ 
for residents.  
The Parish Council is looking for 
A new Youth Leader for the Youth 
Club in Candy’s Field who will be 
supported by a small Group of 
volunteers and building ‘manager’ to 
look after and help develop the 
building.  There has been a Youth 
Club in Lympstone for over 40 years.  
Leaders and members come and go 
and we are grateful for the time and 
effort they have put in to help young 
people of the Parish grow into well-
rounded individuals. The present 
building has been there for nearly 
forty years, it has always been run by 
volunteers with the involvement of 
families.  Today is no different and 
new people are needed to take over 
from Eddie and Lauren Mingo who 
have done a great job over the last 
seven years.  The Youth Club has 
developed considerably during this 
time with lots of new equipment and 
activities. 
Youth Club sessions are currently 
held every Friday evening and there 
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are other activities in the building 
during the week.  The Youth Club is 
also involved in other community 
activities  held on Candy’s Field.  The 
new Leader will have every 
opportunity to take the Youth Club in 
new and different directions. 
Underhill car park will be closed in 
part for Balfour Beatty to carry out 
major works on behalf of SWW. The 
car park will be available for the 
forthcoming production of ‘Measure 
for Measure’   by Cygnet Theatre on 
Saturday 15th July 2017.  It is likely, 
but not certain that the works will 
start by the end of July.  There will be 
some disruption during the works 
especially to allow the delivery of 
large items, so please be patient.  
Alternative car parking is being 
provided on the field at the top of 
Underhill Close.  As you know, it is 
quite a steep walk so the Parish 
Council asks that if you are able to 
walk to this field then do not park in 
the few spaces that will remain in the 
current car park leaving these free for 
those who are not able to tackle the 
hill. 
A map of amenities in the Village 
has been suggested and the Parish 
Council would like to follow this up.  
When visiting other villages dotted 
around the country for the first time 
we often find these a great help. 
Lympstone Church and Village Hall 
are just two examples of not being in 
the "village centre", whenever there is 
a wedding in the church we see’ make 

shift’ direction signs erected  so that 
attendees from outside know where to 
go. This is not a criticism of the use of 
signage just one example of where a 
central map would be useful. It is not 
to encourage "tourists" to the village 
but it would save a great deal of 
frustration to a bona-fide visitor by 
showing the way to some of our  
landmarks. There are basic street 
maps of the village but the Parish 
Council feels that these could be 
improved by artistic information 
about the Parish, in a similar way to 
the Millennium map that was 
produced so long ago!  The Parish 
Council would welcome interest from 
anyone with artistic skills and ideas to 
develop this map.  Please contact any 
Parish Councillor with your ideas. 
Road safety in the Parish is becoming 
an issue again and it is not just 
cyclists who are posing dangers to 
others. 
The issue with the Exe Estuary Trail 
and cyclists in the village may have 
been distracting from the much 
broader issue of safety on the roads in 
and around the village and the attitude 
of all road users. Parish Councillor 
Rob Hilton has received some fairly 
astonishing attitudes from drivers and 
pedestrians in the village recently and 
a few examples are: 
“My Dad collected our children from 
school a couple of months ago and 
whilst walking home along a section 
of road with no pavement he moved 
to the side to let a car pass and the car 
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ran over his foot, my Dad opened the 
passenger side door and said “excuse 
me you just ran over my foot” to 
which he received the reply “well it is 
a road mate!” 
“I was cycling on the estuary trail in 
extreme wind and rain a few weeks 
ago when I carefully passed a lady 
walking her dog not on a lead and 
around 20 metres further up the path 
from her. She was carrying an 
umbrella and had her hood up so 
couldn’t see or supervise the dog. As I 
tried to pass the dog it suddenly ran 
into the path in front of me and I just 
managed to stop in time not to run it 
over. I was not travelling fast as it 
wasn’t possible to due to the strong 
head wind. I stopped and suggested to 
the lady that it might be sensible to 
have the dog on a lead given the 
conditions and that this is a shared 
path and this is what the Highway 
Code advises for shared paths to 
which I received a barrage of abuse 
about cyclists going too fast and not 
being careful enough.” 
“My wife was walking three children 
to school starting from our house on 
Wotton Lane which is always 
challenging but I hope we would all 
agree is preferable to driving to the 
school and adding to traffic problems. 
Passing stationary cars at the traffic 
lights one of the children slipped. A 
driver then wound down her window 
and shouted a lot of abuse at my wife 
including “I hope you think twice 
about walking your children down 

this road now it’s completely 
irresponsible!” the children were 
obviously quite upset.” 
These are three examples are very 
personal but they are actually fairly 
typical of the experiences and 
attitudes that are becoming 
increasingly common. Many residents 
avoid using the car whenever possible 
as this is a responsible choice in a 
village with narrow roads and few 
pavements and it is an important part 
of educating our children about 
choices that can affect their health and 
lifestyles as well as the environment. 
It would of course be much easier to 
just get in the car but this shouldn’t 
always be the first choice 
The Parish Council hopes that all 
residents will make an effort to 
address this and that this might in turn 
help to mitigate the issues 
encountered with the Exe Estuary 
Trail. In the meantime residents could 
all start to think how they can make 
our village feel like a safe place for all 
road users.  There are ‘peak’ times for 
road traffic and if you drive through 
the village at these times, please do 
think whether you really need to drive 
and if you do please leave extra time 
so that you can drive slowly and 
carefully. 
  
Clerk to the Council: A J Le Riche, DMS, 
8 Drakes Gardens, Drakes Avenue, 
Exmouth, EX8 4AD Tel 279665/ 07866 
535580  clerk@lympstone.org 
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THE PARISH 
CHURCH 
 
All are welcome to any of our 
services.    
Sunday 8:00am   Morning Prayer  
(Said Eucharist on third Sunday) 
10:00am  Sung Eucharist  (Family 
Communion first Sunday and 
Morning worship third Sunday) 
Second Monday – 10th July – Quiet 
Prayer Time Leader: Demelza 
Henderson 
Every Wednesday –11:00am Said 
Eucharist   
Gluten-free wafers are available at our 
services. Communicants should make 
their needs known. 
ALL ARE WELCOME AT OUR SERVICES 
We hope you will enjoy worshipping 
with us. If this is your first visit to this 
Church do join us for coffee and 
please make yourself known to the 
clergy or church officials.  There are 
activity bags for small children. 
Flower Festival   From Friday the 8th 
to Monday 11th September. We are 
holding a Flower Festival which will 
transform the church.  
Every village group has 
been invited to donate or 
sponsor a display and many have 
already responded generously.  If 
your group has been missed or not yet 
contributed it is not too late!  We need 
a large number of people to help run 
the refreshments area during the 
Festival each day from Saturday to 
Monday.  We would also like 

contributions of cakes or plain scones 
suitable for cream teas.  There are two 
sign-up sheets at the back of the 
church.  Please add your name to one 
(or both!).  Many thanks.   
Songs of praise Sunday 10th 
September at 5:00pm.  There will be a 
Songs of Praise service as part of the 
Flower Festival celebrations.  You are 
invited to add your choice of favorite 
hymn or song to the list at the back of 
the church.  A selection will be made 
from this list for inclusion in the 
service. 
Produce Stall under the arch.   
The produce stall will be 
under the arch each 
Saturday from 1 July 
until 2 September 
inclusive, 9:30 to 
10:30am (or until 
sold out).  Many 
thanks to all who have volunteered to 
be in charge.  Now is the time to fill 
your freezers with those wonderful 
cakes, scones, etc.  Our aim this year 
is to average £100 per week.  With 
your help we can do it!   Geoffrey 
(267838) 
Aylesbeare Deanery Eucharist  You 
are invited to a celebration of the life 
of the people & churches of our 
Deanery at a special Eucharist at 
Lympstone Church on Wednesday 
19th July at 7:30pm.   The president 
will be our own Revd James 
Hutchings, the Rural Dean and the 
guest preacher will be Revd Hannah 
Alderson, the Diocesan Vocations 
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Adviser. Refreshments from 7pm.  
The Eucharist will be preceded by a 
(very) short meeting of the Deanery 
Synod 
Pilgrimage to the Holy Land is to 
take place from 4 to 11 April 2018   It 
will be led by Archdeacon Trevor & 
Mrs Sue Jones. For anyone interested 
in hearing about this pilgrimage along 
with viewing some of the sites to be 
visited there will be a meeting on 
Sunday 16 July at 4:00pm in 
Lympstone Parish Church. All 
welcome. More details from 
archdeacontrevor@gmail.com Tel 
01395 268745 
The Lunch Club is now held on a 
Thursday (not Wednesday).  
Bookings will continue to be taken by 
Diana Winterford-Young (260307) 
Tea Party   You are invited to a 
Happy Hour Tea Party in Lympstone 
Parish Church on Thursday 27th July 
at 3:00pm.  Come and enjoy a cup of 
tea and home-made cake, sing your 
favourite hymns, and have a good 
chat! For more details, please call 
Demelza (272243)      
Annual ‘Ride and Stride’ - 
Saturday 9th September. 
This year the annual ‘Ride 
& Stride’ event shares the 
weekend with the Flower 
Festival in the Church – so 
two excellent events to enjoy on the 
same day! The ‘Ride & Stride’ event 
is a walk or cycle ride around the 
countryside to visit local churches – 
for as short or as long a distance as 

you prefer. Maps will be available in 
the Parish Church so that you can 
define your preferred route around 
Exmouth, Budleigh Salterton or 
Topsham and most churches have 
refreshments available to welcome the 
travellers! As well as enjoying a day 
out in our beautiful countryside, an 
objective is to raise money for the 
preservation of church buildings 
throughout Devon by persuading 
family and friends to provide some 
sponsorship – no matter how small. 
This is an enjoyable day out for 
families of all ages whilst hopefully 
enjoying an Indian Summer - 
combined with as much, or as little, 
exercises as you choose!  Contact 
Basil Strickland on 266935 or 
Basil.Strickland@gmail.com if you 
want more information in the 
meantime. 
 
Brian Mather 
 
 
FRIENDS OF THE 
CHURCH LOTTERY 
 
Congratulations to Mrs Tor Laney-
Hubbard — our winner of the £25 
monthly prize for June. Thank you to 
all who supported our annual charity 
cricket match at St Peter’s School 
recently - please see the report of this 
event elsewhere in this issue. 
 
Clive Wilson 
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DIGGING FOR OXFAM   
 
I dig / do simple garden 
jobs, you pay £10 an 
hour and it all goes 
directly to Oxfam 276569.   
 
Jenny Moon 
 
FROM THE EX EDITOR 
 
I can now say a sad goodbye to all our 
readers. Jenny Clark has promised me 
that she has found a successor so I 
will leave the fate of the Herald in her 
hands. 
Our contributors and sub editors, of 
which there have been just four over 
fifteen years, have had a (mainly) 
good time. A few articles have been 
rejected be me – usually because we 
did not have space or they were 
unsuitable or because of technical 
difficulties but most contributors were 
understanding or learnt too late that 
email is not very tolerant. 
With an average of about thirty 
articles and forty adverts per month in 
one hundred and sixty plus issues we 
have worked hard to get issues out at 
the rate of eleven per annum and all 
have appeared on the expected date. 
Hopefully those contributors who did 
not understand what a deadline is 
have now understood that I had to 
meet our printer’s and deliverers’ own 
deadlines as well as obeying the rules 
of data protection. 

Now I should say a big thank-you to 
all those who submitted copy, our 
printers for producing our Herald to a 
regular schedule and to all those who 
distributed each issue around the 
village after they had been bundled up 
and carried around Lympstone in car 
by firstly the Newtons and latterly the 
Telfers. 
I edited our Herald at home, on 
various boats and in locations as 
varied as varied as 
Eastern Australia and 
islands of Greece       – 
admittedly with help 
from our subeditors 
and those who chased the money 
(including our various Parish Clerks). 
Microsoft supplied the word 
processing software Word (Publisher 
was tried and found too unreliable) 
and spreadsheets for the advert 
accounts and BT most of the 
transmission software. (After many 
years of using various brands of these 
I would not recommend either 
Microsoft or BT to those who want to 
sleep soundly at night). Simpler 
software and satellite communications 
might be more reliable.  So it’s up to 
my successor to choose their method 
of putting the Herald together. I 
promise to help/train/introduce or do 
whatever I can to make their life 
easier. Good luck! 
 
Chris Carter 
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FOXES        
 
I, like most people, tolerate the foxes 
which prowl our village at night, 
scavenging from our bins, making a 
great noise when they turn them over 
and nosing through the contents. They 
are an urban pest, fun to watch about 
dawn in Candys Field when the young 
gamble like lambs, which people 
tolerate with barely a thought. But last 
night about ten o’clock when I was 
returning home, I was accosted by an 
old friend, female, disabled and well 
retired and out walking her constant 
companion, a little dog. After the 
usual greeting she proceeded to tell 
me of her, very different view of these 
cute pests. In essence she views them 
as disease ridden, mangy pests who 
can pass their diseases on to people. 
They have little or no fear of man and 
are the cause of a lot of disquiet. She 
told me how many people actually 
encourage them by leaving food out 
for them on a regular basis and feared 
their proliferation. Recently she had 
one casually brush past her. I 
promised to tell you about her fears 
and ask you not to feed them.  
Since then I have spoken to a couple 
of people who both agreed that we 
have too many of them and that they 
should be “controlled”. Do you think 
that the proper authorities should be 
invited in? 
 
Chris Carter 

GARDEN CLUB VISIT TO 
BARRINGTON COURT 
 
The Garden Club coach trip this year 
took place on a most beautiful 
summer’s day, when temperatures 
eventually tipped into the low 30s. 
Our destination was Barrington Court 
in Somerset, an empty but restored 
Tudor manor house with farm 
buildings, gardens and orchards. 
The house was gifted to the National 
Trust in 1907 but then it remained in a 
virtually derelict condition through 
lack of funds.  In 1915 a Colonel Lyle 
(of Tate and Lyle fame) and his wife 
were excited by the prospect of 
restoration and they took out a 99 year 
repairing lease from the Trust, starting 
work in 1921.  Gertrude Jekyll was 
influential in planning the layout of 
the gardens and planting schemes.  
Having enjoyed the 
wonderful gardens, and a 
delicious lunch, some of us 
joined a guided tour of the 
house, which certainly 
brought its history to life.  We were 
particularly interested to hear about 
the BBC’s visit to film various scenes 
of Wolf Hall. We could easily see 
why it was such an appropriate 
location. 
I’m sure everyone on the coach would 
want to join me in passing on thanks 
to the Garden Club for organising 
such an enjoyable and interesting trip. 
 
Viv Day  

GJ ROSE 
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A THRILLING 
FINISH   
  
The Annual 
Cricket Match, in 
aid of Friends of 
the Church, raised 
a record-breaking 
£750 this year.  
The sun shone for a change, and a 
large crowd, partly drawn by guest 
players from Exeter Chiefs, enjoyed 
the Lympstone Training Band, a bar 
and a barbecue in the beautiful setting 
of St Peter’s. It was also a thrilling 
game of cricket. 
The Village team, having won the 
toss, cruised to a comfortable 65 
before a wicket fell in the ninth over, 
to School’s guest bowler in the form 
of Exeter Chiefs’ flanker Tom 
Johnson.  (Each side had been given a 
rugby star to play with for the 
occasion, Matt Jess guesting for 
Lympstone).  With only one other 
wicket falling, Lympstone’s total of 
165 for 2 from their 20 overs looked 
fairly winnable. 
School’s reply stuttered from prolific 
to pedestrian, depending largely on 
who was bowling.  John Carr opened 
with three overs for only four runs, 
whilst several others got carted hither 
and thither, including four sixes in 
four balls over the bowler’s head and 
into the farmer’s field beyond.   
The outcome of all this mayhem was 
that at the start of the final over 
School needed but six to win!  Carr 

stepped up to bowl it, conceding just 
one run off the first three balls.  
Village hopes rose, but sank when the 
fourth ball flew over his head towards 
the farmer’s field.  They soared again 
when it dropped towards the safe 
hands of Abrahams Junior just inside 
the boundary, but were finally dashed 
when it pushed young Ben into the 
fence – to be adjudged six runs and 
victory for School by 3 wickets.   
There was a time when a tied outcome 
was assumed in advance, and the only 
cricket interest was how this would be 
achieved.  No amount of preplanning 
could have contrived as cracking a 
finish as this to such a very good 
game of cricket.   
  
Scorer Day   
 
LYMPSTONE FILM  
SOCIETY 
 
Whilst the film society 
is having its summer 
break from screenings, we are busy 
selecting the films for next season. 
The 2017/18 season (our eleventh) 
starts on Friday 8th September. 
Members will receive e-mailed 
details; we will have a mini-
programme available and our 
September film will be advertised on 
poles as usual. 
 
Don Mildenhall 
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FURRY DANCE NEWS 
 
Thank you to our supporters 
and helpers for making our 
recent cream tea event a 
great success. Also a special thanks to 
Lympstone Training Band for their 
excellent performance and to Dave 
and Jan Kirby for the generous 
donation of a Lympstone map which 
we auctioned....what a great result !! 
As Furry Dance day draws nearer, Sat 
5th August, we need to remind you of 
the road closures for that day. 0930hrs 
road closed between Plush  
hairdressers and Chapel Road to set 
up the Pannier Market.1400hrs, road 
closed from the Saddlers Arms to 
Highcliffe, no access to Underhill car 
park. Remember there is alternative 
parking at Avenue Field, entrance 
from Bergmanns Hill. 1800hrs, road 
closures end. 
This year's format is similar to last 
year with all the usual events. The 
details will be published in our flyers 
to be distributed through various 
village outlets nearer the day. 
Requests for Pannier Market pitches 
should be made to Pauline Stewart as 
soon as possible phone 01395 263097 
or email hollywell@hotmail.co.uk  
Brush down your dog, prepare your 
fancy dress (why not resurrect your 
children's book day costumes) and 
keep your fingers crossed for fine 
weather. 
 
Chris Doak 

 

 
 
LYMPSTONE OPEN GARDENS 
 
With a great deal of support and 
enthusiasm, the Open Gardens 
weekend of 15-16 July is finally here. 
More than 10 village gardens can be 
explored each day, plus the allotments 
on the Saturday only – and it’s all in 
aid of Hospiscare Exmouth & 
Lympstone to mark their 30th 
anniversary. Tickets and a map will 
be available at the clearly signposted 
gardens – adult weekend tickets £6 
each, with children free. With the map 
you can follow the ‘open gardens 
trail’ through the village, and find out 
which gardens are doing morning 
coffees, lunches, afternoon tea and 
homemade cakes, and plant sales. Ice 
creams will be on sale – also marked 
on the map – and there’s a raffle with 
great prizes.  
As we all know, parking is limited in 
the village, so people are being 
encouraged to come by public 
transport. That weekend the nursery 
site and the National Trust Avenue 
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Field on Burgmanns Hill will be 
opened up for cars too. Sorry, but no 
dogs in gardens except assistance 
dogs. For further information visit 
www.lympstone.org or email: 
lindalyonclark@aol.com 
 
Gail McKenzie 
 
RNLI LIFEBOAT  
 
The RNLI Lifeboat 
from Exmouth is 
planning to visit Lympstone on 
Wednesday the 23rd August at 
20.00hrs for a visit- come down and 
welcome them and take the 
opportunity to be shown around the 
lifeboat. 
 
Judith Carter 
 
LYMPSTONE GARDEN CLUB  
 
The highlight of Lympstone’s 
gardening year is fast approaching, 
with the popular Annual Show on 
Saturday 19 August in the Village 
Hall from 2pm. 
We're very much looking forward to 
receiving your Show entries on the 
evening of Friday 18 August from 6 – 
8pm, or on the morning of Saturday 
19 August from 8 – 10am. 
Do pick up a Show Schedule from our 
local shops and pubs. This lists all the 
sections in the Show that you can 
enter, and contains an entry form at 
the back. Following its success last 

year, there’s also a leaflet calling for 
entries from under 16s – distributed 
via the school, and also to be found in 
the village shop. 
As usual, we’d be very pleased to 
receive any donations of cakes or 
produce to sell on the day. To add to 
the event, the Village Training Band 
will be playing so do come and spend 
the afternoon with us – it's always a 
lovely event. 
Over the summer also look out for our 
new leaflet outlining next season’s 
talks and events. News from the 
Garden Club is sent out regularly by 
email – if we don't have your details 
and you’d like to be kept up to date 
with what’s coming up then please 
send your name and email address to 
windygardener@yahoo.co.uk 
You’ll also find more information 
about the club and forthcoming events 
at www.lympstone.org 
 
Gail McKenzie 
 
LYMPSTONE 
PLAYERS 
COFFEE MORNING   
 
Do come along to our Annual Coffee 
Morning at The Methodist Hall, 
Chapel Road, Lympstone on 8th July 
from 10.30am onwards.  Enjoy 
coffee, tea and homemade cookies. 
 Plants, cakes, pickles and books will 
also be on sale. 
 
Sharon Wayland 



12 
 

  
 
 
 
        
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
                                                            

 
THE AUDIENCE FOR LAST YEAR’S SHAKESPEARE IN THE 
TELFERS’S GARDEN
 
Claudio is condemned to death, for 
having pre-marital sex with his girl 
friend, a crime in Duke Angelo’s 
Vienna. If you wish to save your 
brother’s life, then sleep with me, 
says Angelo to the virtuous nun, 
Isabella: “You must lay down the 
treasures of your body.” 
Isabella’s dilemma is at the heart of 
Measure for Measure, Shakespeare’s 
dark comedy of lust and power, which 
Cygnet Theatre Company are 
performing in the tree-lined garden of 
Ellenthorpe on Saturday, 15th July. 
The Cygnet’s garden productions are 
now a regular and much-enjoyed part 
of Lympstone’s summers. The  

 
talented students of this long-
established Exeter drama school, 
directed by their principal, Alistair 
Ganley, will perform their latest show 
in the village, and demonstrate that 
“man, proud man, dressed in a little 
brief authority,” will behave in a way 
“to make the angels weep.”    
Bring a picnic and a chair at 5pm, and 
the play will start at 6pm. Tickets £10 
(family ticket £30, under 18/NUS £5) 
from Demelza, at 2 Brookfield 
Cottages (272243, or email 
lympentsboxoffice@gmail.com) 
 
Harland Walshaw 
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MOBILE LIBRARY    
 
Friday July 14th. 
Meadow Close. 
10.15.  -  10.35 
Car park.            
10.45 -11.45. am 
 
Diana Letcher 
 
LYMPSTONE WI 
 
The regular monthly meeting took 
place on Wednesday July 5th.  Heather 
Stratford  welcomed everyone 
including guests and reminded the 
assembled group that further 
volunteers were needed to help at the 
Furry Dance  (5th August) and the 
Church Flower Festival (8th- 11th 
September). 
2018 WI calendars and diaries are 
now available 
Ladies were treated to an illustrated 
talk and quotations by Penelope 
Townsend, appropriately dressed in 
an empire line muslin gown, entitled 
Jane Austen Stepping Westward.  The 
Austen family, while living in Bath, 
holidayed in Regency Devon and 
Dorset; they had a special affection 
for Dawlish before the railway.  
Penelope explained a number of 
connections with West Country 
locations embraced in Austen novels. 
The Area delegate from Magnolia WI 
kindly gave a report on the WI 
National Annual Meeting in 

Liverpool in June. One of the 
interesting points was that the WI 
membership count is on the increase.  
Our president Heather Stratford 
pointed out that unfortunately a 
solution to the parking problem for 
our members during the work in the 
car park has not been found yet. 
Possible interesting outings for the 
autumn were put forward and 
discussed. One of them could be a 
visit to the Royal Mail sorting office. 
Members were also invited to put 
their name down for the DFWI 
Autumn Showcase on Tuesday 26 
September. 
The previous visit to Cottlestone 
Manor was generally described as 
‘brilliant’ and ‘best ever’, so there is 
no doubt that that outing was a great 
success. Diana de la Rue was thanked 
for the organisation of this event. 
More ladies had come forward to help 
with the furry dance catering and the 
flower festival in September. There 
was an additional request from Suki 
Commin to provide some cakes to sell 
during the open garden days in July 
(15th and 16th). 
Everybody was reminded that 
traditionally there is no meeting in 
August. The next meeting will be held 
on the 6th of September. The speaker 
will be Raymond Budd and the 
intriguing subject will be 
‘Reminiscences of a Black and White 
Minstrel’. 
For more information about joining 
our WI you can look on the village 
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website or you will be made very 
welcome at our meetings on the first 
Wednesday of the month at the 
Methodist Hall. 
 
Elly Cordwell 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

DISCLAIMER This news letter is compiled from emails sent to the editor by 
numerous people and very little of the information is checked before publishing 
which is done in good faith.   Chris Carter, Editor 
 
 

ADVERTISEMENTS 
 

________________________________________________________________ 
 
 
 
 
                 IT’S OUR THIRD ANNIVERSARY         

50% OFFER IN JULY!!!!   
     

           YES  that's right! 
        POP into 'PLUSH' and SAVE 
            50% on all Services 
               Throughout July! 
Call to book your appointment 
On 01395 274089 OR 07552313653 
 
 **(T&C's apply: Child Cuts exempt, Cannot be used in conjunction with any other offers 
    or discounts, service must be booked and Herald Offer quoted and completed in JULY) 
 
________________________________________________________________________________  
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THE GL BE INN 
01395 263166   www.globelympstone.co.uk 

 

For whats happening & all special offers, Follow us @ 
 

 The Globe Inn     @GlobeInnLymp 
       

Live Music: 
7/7 Ian Boyd 

18/7 Exmouth Shanty Men 
28/7 Edward Tresloggett 

5/8 Josh Spencer – Furry Dance Disco 
18/8 Go Tell Alice 

1/9 Dave Rich 
22/9 Scott Phillips 

 

Lympstone Open Gardens 15 & 16th July 
Bring along your admission ticket & receive 20% off 

food & drink all weekend. Booking advisable 
Exmouth Shanty Men 18th July 

What a Buoy Band! Join us for a fantastic evening of 
song, shanties & swashbuckling! 

Furry Dance 5th August 
Josh Spencer is here to spin the decks & keep us 

dancing all night long. Open until 1am. 
** 

With our unrivalled atmosphere The Globe  
really is the place to be for all Live Sports   

 &  
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DustAway 
 

All Work and no play, we are here to help 
  Friendly Efficient Cleaning Service 

Lympstone Based 
Weekly, fortnightly, monthly 

One off cleans ie moving house, holiday lets, 
End of tenancy cleans, just redecorated or a spring clean 

We also offer an ironing service 
 

All materials supplied. Fully insured  
       

Please call    Office 	01392	427776	or	Mobile		07879427333	
	
	
	
	

	
			
Colyton 11+ this September? Places 
still available for a mock 11+ CEM test 
morning on Saturday 2nd September at 
Lympstone Village Hall. For more 
details contact Jane on 07730877889 or 
janepmoffatt@gmail.com	
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_______________________________________________________________ 
 
 

LYMPSTONE HERALD ADVERTISING RATES 2017/2018 
Copies of the Lympstone Herald are delivered free to every household in Lympstone 
(approx 1100) every month with a further copies being sold through the village shops  
Please send your enquiries to Chris Carter, Editor, Lympstone Herald, 
chriscarterathome@hotmail.com or 01395 274104 
Costs per issue 

• £90 a page  
• £45 a half page  
• £22.50 a quarter page  
• Lineage in the Small Adverts cost 60p a line or £1.20 a line if boxed.  
• Boxes (approximately business card size and 6 or 8 to a page) cost £12 – £15 a 

box.  
Graphics can be included in any box. 
Discounts are normally available on annual contracts. 
Receipts are normally issued annually. 
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ELECTRICIAN – Fully qualified and 
insured, all work guaranteed. No job 
too small. Phone Paul on 01395 744028 
/ 077400 99195 

PAINTER/DECORATOR and 
general maintenance.  Over 20 years 
experience.  Call Jim on 01395 
277813/ 07929606895  

SIMON QUICK THE LOG MAN 
For all your log, coal, kindling &  gas 
supplies Tel 01395 267490   
 
 
FOOD  WITH  FLAIR 
Excitingly different Caterers 
For Every Event Large or Small. 
Buffets, Lunch &  Dinner Parties,  
Canapés, Main Course Casseroles, 
Salads, Desserts or Individual Dishes 
to suit your personal budget. 
Telephone Shirley -1395 265147 
E.Mail Shirley@foodwithflair.co.uk 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

NEW YOGA CLASS - @Lympstone 
Youth Hut, Thursdays 9:30-1030 (term 
time only). 1st CLASS FREE, £6 there 
after. Private studio classes also 
available for 1:1/ small groups on 
request. Call Charlie 07982404421/ 
email: charlieyogadevon@gmail.com 
 

                      

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
FRENCH HOLIDAY LET 
Vendee: overlooking  golf course and 
only 10 mins drive from superb beach. 
3 bedrooms, 2 bathrooms, communal 
swimming pool and tennis courts. From 
just £350 per week. Tel 01395 272032 
or email: annhurley1@sky.com 
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ROOFER specialising in pitch roofs 
and flat roofs, fascias and guttering, 
general maintenance, pest control, 
repairs, fully insured. Please call for a 
free quote. 01395 277236 075 28 
970950. Liam@liamandemma.com 
 
SWEDISH MASSAGE 
Calm Swedish massage and holistic 
therapy, Japanese rejuvenating face  

 
massage. Lovely beauty room, parking, 
appointments available 07958599387 
 
HOLIDAY COTTAGE  Cosy cottage 
in centre of village.  One double room 
and further room with bunks.  
Minimum 2 nights in low season and 4 
nights in high season.  Call Pete or Jan 
on 01395488123 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

PAINTER & 
DECORATOR 

Free Advice & Quotes 

 
Specialising in superior high quality 

Interior painting and decorating 
Reliable & trustworthy 

No job too small 
Peter J Bond 

Mobile: 0797 100 6957 
Office: 01395 265202 

Email:  
bondpeterjohn@hotmail.com 
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Jeff Crompton 

Greenways, Courtlands Lane 
Lympstone 

***** 
For Superior Quality Home 

Improvements and All Types of 
Building Work & Renovations 

Plus Kitchen & Bathroom Installation 
Mobile: 07768 282 129 

Email: jeffcrompton@btinternet.com 
 

LYMPSTONE 
HAIR & 
BEAUTY 
STUDIO 

WALK IN’s AND EVERYBODY 
WELCOME! 

Perms, Barbering, Shampoo and Sets, 
Colouring, Highlights, Foils, 

Massages, Waxing, Geleration Nails, 
Facials, Makeovers, Tanning and more 
.For an appointment call us on 01395 
274089 Or text only on 07552313653 
 

 
DOG GROOMING 
 
Kind & Qualified Groomer. 
Commissions for PET PORTRAITS  
in pastel also undertaken.  
Make Superb Presents.   
(Examples of work can be viewed).  
Tracey Crompton, Greenways,  
Courtlands Lane, Lympstone. 
Tel: 01395 272815 /07973 986 268. 

 
 
 

 
CLOCK REPAIRS 
 
Terence  C. Matthews - Horologist 
Westminster Chimes 
Wall Clocks 
Grandfather / Grandmother Clocks 
Dial Clocks 

Long Case Clocks 
Carriage Clocks 
Free estimates and house visits 
Tel: 01395 273563 
 

Find some winter sunshine! 
Comfy casa near the Costa Blanca, 
Spain  
 
Peaceful, two-bed roomed home. Roof 
terrace, gorgeous views, communal 
pool and tennis. Beaches, cycling, golf, 
hiking and more. Suits all ages. 
Flights from Exeter & Bristol 
 
Lympstone residents 15% discount 
Tel: 07986 607610  
www.algorfaholiday.com                                                            
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SMALL ADS
 
PICTURE FRAMING. For all 
your framing requirements; also frame 
restoration & chair caning.  Caro 
Ambridge 01392 877460, Topsham. 
 
PIANO with a VIEW Lessons for all 
ages, beginners and improvers, "purely  
for pleasure" and ABRSM exams to 
Grade 8. Theory to Grade 5. Tel: Judy 
Joss (BA Mus, Dip Ed) on 01395 
222749 or 07939 126190. 
 
MATHS TUITION  Experienced tutor 
available to teach primary to GCSE 
level maths.  Reasonable rates  Tel: 
Jane Moffatt on 279952  or 
07730877889 
 
FOOT HEALTH PRACTITIONER - 
Lindsey Waddell MAFHP. Nail Cutting 
and Treatment of Corns, Callus and 
Verrucas. Home Visits. 01395 263496  
 
PROPERTY MAINTENANCE - 
Carpentry, Flooring, Fencing, Gates, 
Decking, Bathrooms, Kitchens, General 
Repairs. Free advice & estimates. 
James Waddell 01395 263496 
 
ELECTRICIAN Specialising in 
domestic work; Happy to do small jobs. 
Call Simon on: 07985 963075 
 
 
 
 

 
ACCOMODATION 
 
CALPE, SPAIN : 2 bedroomed 
apartment for rent. sleeps 4-6 people . 
beach front, 3 pools, 2 tennis courts. 
tel: Jane Moffatt 279952. 
 
WITHALL'S HOUSE BED AND 
BREAKFAST. A modern and spacious 
home close to the heart of the village. 
Ample parking and flexible 
accommodation.  Call Pete and Jan 
Hardy on 01395 488123 Or visit 
www.lympstonebedandbreakfast.co.uk    

 
CYGNET COTTAGE 
Quiet self-catering cottage just yards 
from the foreshore. Sleeps 3/4. From 
£70 per night. Visit 
www.cygnetcottage.net or ring 
Demelza on (01395) 272243 

THE GLOBE INN  Lovely 2 bed self 
contained Holiday cottage available 
from March 1st. Call 01395 263166. 

HOLIDAY COTTAGE  Cosy cottage 
in centre of village.  One double room 
and further room with bunks.  
Minimum 2 nights in low season and 4 
nights in high season.  Call Pete or Jan 
on 01395488123 
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WHATS 
 

ON 
 

JULY 
4 – 5 Sept Produce stall 
5 WI 
7 Ian Boyd, Globe 
8 Players Coffee Morning 
8 -9 River Exe Regatta- Exmouth 
14 Mobile Library 
14 Potter and Prosecco 
15 Fish & Chips 
15 Shakespeare in the garden 
16 Pilgrimage meeting 
15&16 Lympstone Open Gardens 
17 Pre School planning meeting 
18 Shanty Men, Globe 
19 Deanery Eucharist 
27 Church tea party 
28 Edward Treloggitt, Globe 
 
 

AUGUST 
5 Furry Dance 
5 Josh Spencer,Globe 
18 Go Tell Alice, Globe 
19 Annual Garden Show 
23 Exmouth Lifeboat visiting 
 
SEPTEMBER 
1 Dave Rich, Globe 
2  Open Air Cinema 
2  Colyton 11+ 
6  WI 
8 – 11 Flower Festival 
8 Film Society 
9 Ride and Stride 
10 Songs of Praise 
22 Scott Phillips, Globe 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 


